November 20, 1953

The Board and their attorney met today in regular session.

Telephone complaint received about parochial school bus in Patuxent Park- asks that blow horn on reaching Sussex Drive in order that children may leave their homes then, rather than stand out in bad weather. Mr. Bean asked to have driver do this.

Review of new property taxed set for Dec. 10 at 10 a.m.
Budget for 1 54-55 hearing set for 2;30 pm Dec 10
Dog tags- \$1 added to usual cost of tag, when purchased after
Aug 1, male \$2 plus \$1; female \$4 plus \$1 this applies to
tags purchased at the Court House as well as tags sold at homes.

Letter from Mr. E. Koehler, Patuxent Park asking that road thru his property be allocated elsewhere—he has alsready given land for roadway. Letter to Mr. Koeler's attorneys—Alvord & Alvord advising Board will be glad to have him come in on Nov 24, to talk the matter over. Letters in file from A & A, and K and reply.

Roadwork for 1954 not yet completed, tho 26.75 miles of new road will be tarred.

Stone's Wharf Road. Mr. Frank Bailey asked that bushes on roadside be cut-road is used by school busses and it is hard to see around curve.

Leonardtown Pub school is progressing-payments of \$21,701 and \$1101. made to R.B.Duke and Johannes & Murray, respectively. Bal now due \$73,000 approximately. It is anticipated that school will be entirely completed by Feb 54.

Hones Subdivision- elerk instructed to contact Mr. Nicolet and ascertain if this subdivision is properly recorded. Atty Wigginton says it is.

Woodlawn Drive needs additional gravel before it can be accepted into County Road system. Mr. Capps advised of this some time ago

Road from Drayden to Cherryfield to be looked over by ^{M}r . Stone and Mr. Thompson and report made next meeting

Board adjourned at 3;30 pm

approved Lemand & Alvey

nresident